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June 20, 2023 
 
City of Oakbrook Terrace 
17W275 Butterfield Road 
Oakbrook Terrace, Illinois 60181 
 
Attention: Craig Ward 
 
Subject: 2023 Storm Sewer Replacement Project 
  (CBBEL Project No. 920032.B124) 
 
Dear Mike: 
 
Sealed proposals for the 2023 Storm Sewer Replacement Project were opened at Village Hall on 
June 6, 2023, at 10:00AM. Work in the bid includes removal and replacement of all storm sewer 
in the right-of-way along Leahy Road and Stillwell Road.  A total of six (6) proposals were opened 
and the results are summarized below: 
 

Bidder Name Bid 

Performance Construction and Engineering $828,187.00 

Martam Construction, Inc. $1,117,478.00 

Holliday Sewer and Water Construction $1,349,000.00 

Acqua Contractors $1,400,000.00 

Gerardi Sewer Water $1,493,250.00 

ALamp Concrete Contractors $1,598,400.00 

Engineer’s Estimate $1,137,804.00 

 
The lowest responsive bidder for the project was lower than the engineer’s estimate. It is our 
recommendation that the construction contract be awarded to Performance Construction and 
Engineering for the proposal amount of $828,187.00. 
 
We have checked references for Performance Construction and we have received positive reports 
on work they have completed in Hoffman Estates, Aurora, and Batavia. We have not received any 
negative feedback. 
 
We have attached the bid tabulation for your viewing. If you have any questions or would like to 
further discuss this letter, please do not hesitate to contact me. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Daniel L. Lynch, PE, CFM 
Head, Municipal Engineering Department 


